Central Carroll Recreation Council Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, April 15, 2025
Mechanicsville Elementary

Attendees
Robert Freter		President
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball	
Tracy Rohrback		Check-Hers
Jamie Noel		Rec & Parks
Deanna Wills		CC Composite Mountain Bike
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey
Bob Delph		Crusaders Football
Garry Reed		Gamber Football/Lacrosse/Basketball
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer 		
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Programs not in attendance:    Central Carroll Soccer Club (CCSC) and Level 5 Soccer
Meeting was called to order at 7:09 by President Robert Freter
Discussion Points
· Westminster Landscaping can deliver 3 yards of topsoil   Need to coordinate where and when they will deliver.
· The following fields did not have any pre-emergence spread via Liqua-Grow: Baker, Memorial, Magin and Main
· Meadow file had pre-emergence put down and normal maintenance at Sandymount fields.
· 2 trash cans have been placed at Magin and Main for grass seed.   To make sure everyone knows what trashcans, Lona wrote Grass See on the lid of each trash can.
· Parks and Rec will refresh the lower pavilion at Sandymount.
· Will mentioned to Robert that the council could pursue putting a well at Deer Park.  Will passed on a name to contact to start process.  Total cost will be paid by the council ONLY!
· Frank is expecting 3 quotes on annual field maintenance.
· Gary to reach out to Mike Kane to get a quote.
· Lona to reach out to Liqua- Grow
· Both Frank and Tracey asked the person that was working on getting grass on Baker, but he didn’t seem to be interested.
· Does anyone know someone that can service the fields at both parks and know what type of service we should have for the two parks?  If so, please reach out and see if they would provide a free estimate of the job.
· Indoor Space Meeting
· Frank attended the meeting and passed handouts to attendees.  See attached files.
· Processes will take a while, but Frank is optimistic this will help Basketball.   Also note, once the Indoor space is completed, the group will tackle Outdoor Space.  May or may not be beneficial/detrimental to the council.  Still TBD.
· Only two members of the council can attend.  Frank will be attending meetings and has voting power for the council.  Possibly have Steve attend since he has the best handle on what program is using what space (indoor/outdoor) and when.
· Deer Park Theft and Vandalism
· Stole generator from Memorial Shed.  The same shed was damaged, and the individuals involved removed and stole the copper wire from the lights at Memorial Field.
· County worked closely with Frank and had the lights back up and running by the end of the week.  The county also covered all costs involved.  Frank is very happy with how the situation was handled.
· Frank has researched various types of cameras that can be installed at the park. His preference is to have a few cameras with live feed (average cost is $10/month per camera).  He suggested a live feed camera at Memorial and front entrance.  Proposed putting the camera near the football press box to capture the front entrance.  
· The county also is planning to add cameras to parks.  This process takes months so we would like to try something at Deer Park near Memorial field since that field is so secluded.
· Still need to finalize the plan and vote on expenditure.  
· Self Help suggestions – make sure you have any suggestions ready for the May meeting.
· Scholarships
· Sue has received 3 applications.  Applications are accepted until 4/30/25.  If you have any seniors in your programs, please let them know about the scholarship possibility.
· As a reminder, the council can give a total of 3K for scholarships with a limit of 1k for one individual. 
Recreation & Parks Report: Jamie Noel
· Councils can no longer use county tax exempt number
· Fundraisers must go through councils, no longer go through FoCrap.
· Discussed and voted to remove the sign on 140 at Sandymount Park.
Treasurer’s Report: Lona Greensfelder
· Have $145,000 in the bank.
· Lona expressed frustration with the whole 501-c process.  The council successfully received a 501-c designation but there wasn’t any follow up regarding taxes etc… by county.
· Lona has reached out to Lisa about Sales Tax Exemption – at that time Lisa stated the council should use the County’s address (300 South Center Street).  Problem wth using this address is that the tax process requires the council to attach the MD State Department of Assessments for this address and prove that you are in good standing.  Still waiting for an answer from Lisa.
· Lona will follow up again with Lisa to find out how to proceed, especially since April 15th (Tax Day) has already passed!
Community Coordinator report: Steve Krouse
· Be sure to put in any requests for field space for June and July.

Next meeting will be May 13, 2025.  Location is Mechanicsville Elementary Media Center.
